SEPTEMBER 6, 2015                       TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

PARISH LAY LEADERSHIP
Finance Council Chair………………….…..Kimberly Schoolcraft
Parish Pastoral Council Chair..………………Kathleen Harrington
Rel Ed Advisory Committee ...Melissa Moriarty, Suzanne Harlow
RCIA ……………………………………..………. Joline Lambert
Bible Study………………………………………...Joline Lambert 

Adult Education………Mary Federici, Joline Lambert, Bob Stack

Parish Organizations

Rosary Sodality……………..………Nancy Garen/Ursula Tuohey

Social Justice………………….…………….Andrea Cook-Hewitt

St. Joseph’s Workers………………………………………Fr. Dan
Men’s Ministry Group………………………...Deacon Paul Briere

Women’s Ministry Group…………………………..Mary Federici

Youth Group (JPII Crew)………………….………Lisa Laferriere

Affiliated Organizations

Cursillo Movement ……………………….………...Karen Scahill

Schoenstatt Community……………..……….…Diane Czerwiecki
Boy Scout Troop 821 …………………..………………..Joe Muto
Girl Scout Troops…………………….……..……....Pat O’Connor

Knights of Columbus………………………………Greg Perreault

Parish Ministries
Altar Servers………………………………..………….Sue Fratini
Baptismal Prep……………………………..…… Lou Mastroianni

Children’s Liturgy of the Word……………….……….Sue Fratini

Eucharistic Ministers, Readers……….………..……Beth Modlish
Homebound/Pastoral Care Ministry…………..........Mary Federici

Music Ministry – Adult & Youth Choir……………Melanie Peetz

Contemporary Music Group (Psalm 33).………………Tom Fucci

Soup Kitchen……………… …... Nancy Garen,, Sandy O’Connor

Sacristy.…………………..……….Irene King, Phyllis Chlastawa,  

                                     Jim O’Connor, Irene Breton, Karen Scahill

Wedding Coordinator……………………………..Donna Whelan

          Wedding Team……...…Kathy Harrington, Gina Broderick, 

                           Christina Straney, Tina Broderick, Trish Ragone
Prayer Line………………..Pauline, 862-3885 or Diane, 568-9754
Office Hours

The Parish Office is located at the Parish Center. Entrance is across from the Mary Garden.  Hours:  Monday-Friday, 9:00AM-2:00PM. Sue is available to greet and assist you.  
New Parishioners

We warmly welcome new members to join our parish. Please fill out a registration card on the tables in the church and place in the collection basket. Registration is necessary for Religious Education and letters of eligibility for godparents and sponsors.

Sacrament of Baptism

The Sacrament is celebrated by appointment. Please call the Office to arrange. At least one Godparent must be a Confirmed, active parishioner in their parish, attending Mass weekly.
Sacrament of Marriage

The Sacrament of Marriage is planned by an initial meeting with a priest or deacon, at least one year in advance. 

Sacrament of the Sick

The Sacrament of the Sick is administered by a priest, when requested. Pastoral care to the hospitalized sick and homebound  is provided by the pastoral staff, and trained parishioners. 

Hospital Visits

If anyone has a hospital stay, please have a family member call the parish and  indicate whether the parishioner would like to have a visit, or if they would like their name mentioned at Mass during the Prayers of the Faithful.
PARISH STAFF CONTACT INFORMATION
Parish Office:                                                             413-562-3450

Parish Fax:                                                                 413-562- 9875

Mailing Address:                     P.O. Box 489, Westfield MA 01086

Website:                                              www.diospringfield.org/olbs
Sue Fratini,  Parish Secretary                          olbsoffice@aol.com 

Fr. Dan Pacholec                                             olbsfrdan@aol.com
Deacon Paul Briere                           deaconbriere46@gmail.com
Mary Federici                                    maryfministry@comcast.net
         Religious Education :       

Director of  Faith Formation:   

    Deacon Paul Federici                        deaconpaulf@comcast.net  Coordinator of  Elementary Grades:  

    Sheila Conroy                                              sheilacon@aol.com  Coordinator of  Middle/High School:  
    Lisa Laferriere                                              olbsccd@aol.com  Melanie Peetz,  Music Ministry                                       562-3450 

Bob Stack, Facilities Manager
                              562-3450
MASS SCHEDULE
Sat  9/5        3:15-3:45PM  Confessions
                    4:00PM  +Charles & Rita Hague

                                    Wedding Anniversary Remembrance

                                     r/b their Family
Sun  9/6       7:00AM  +Eugene & Yvonne Beaudoin

                                     r/b Roger Beaudon
                     8:30AM  +Philip Bourbeau

                                     Birthday Remembrance

                                     r/b the Bourbeau Family
                  11:00AM  +Don Blair

                                    7th Anniversary Remembrance

                                     r/b his daughter Suzanne & Family           
Mon  9/7      8:00AM  Communion Service
Tue  9/8       7:00AM  +Donna Selian & +Natalie Orszak

                                     Anniversary Remembrances

                                     r/b Bob & Marilyn Orszak
Wed  9/9      7:00AM  +Elizabeth Blakely
                                     r/b the Beliveau Family
Thurs  9/10  7:00AM  Communion Service
Fri  9/11       7:00AM  Communion Service
Sat  9/12       8:00AM  +Christina Pirola
                                     Anniversary Remembrance

                                      r/b John & Lee
                     3:15-3:45PM  Confessions
                     4:00PM  +Charles Hague
                                     19th Anniversary Remembrance

                                     r/b his Family
Sun  9/13      7:00AM  +Armand “Pete” Racicot
                                      5th Anniversary Remembrance

                                      r/b his wife Carol Racicot
                     8:30AM  +Florence Oleksak
                                     5th Anniversary Remembrance
                                     r/b Larry, Deb, Doreen, Donna
                                          and grandchildren
                  11:00AM  +Gustino & Lean DiTrolio
                                     r/b the Zecca Family     
PRAYER-LINE

To request prayers for yourself or a loved one, please call Pauline at 862-3885 or Diane at 568-9754.

FROM FR. DAN’S DESK…

     My friends, our “Farmer’s Market” sponsored by our Parish Girl Scout Troop was  a success last weekend, thanks to the efforts of Pat O’Connor, Lisa Stawasz, other Scout Leaders, and the girls from the Troop! We had a nice representation of fruits and vegetables from local farms including our own Pignatare Farm on East Mountain Road. Thanks to Pat, who was up canning the night before, we also had a nice table of Pat’s relishes, jams, and salsa! If you missed the Farmer’s Market last weekend, I’m sure if you call Pat at 562-9652 or e-mail her at oconnorp1749@comcast.net, she will be glad to sell you some of these items in the weeks ahead! The Farmer’s Market and  upcoming “Parish Bingo” the Girl Scouts will be conducting on Saturday September 19 at 6:30Pm, will help Morgan O’Connor to raise funds to refurbish our St. Francis Garden and assist her in attaining her Girl Scout Silver Award. The last time the girls did a Parish Bingo we had a great turnout, so I hope everyone will plan to attend!
     I’m happy to say that our own author and parishioner – Brunhilde Luken - will be featured in a segment on the Catholic Television Show “This Is the Day”, broadcast on Cable Channel 268. The interview with Brunhilde by Fr. Thomas Reed the Director of Boston Catholic TV , will be aired on Tuesday September 15 at 10:30AM and 7:30PM, and on Wednesday September 16 at 4:30Am and 5:30PM. She will be speaking about her book – “My Walk With Christ”. Brunhilde will also have her book available for sale at all Masses the weekend of September 26/27.  She will offer her book at the special price of $5.00. Brunhilde is a wonderful, warm and spiritually gifted person. Please tune in to catch this interview, and consider her book for yourself or for a friend!   
     Sunday September 13 is “National Grandparent’s Day” and once again a celebration for Grandparents and Grandchildren and Families will be held at the Divine Mercy Shrine in Stockbridge that day. Consider spending a day with your grandchildren at this wonderful event! This year a bus, leaving from and returning to St. Peter and Casimir Church, will be available to make transportation easier – please see the details, elsewhere in this bulletin!   
     Last week I enjoyed the company of my good friend and seminary classmate Fr. Michael Nimocks, who travelled from Columbus, Ohio to spend some time here! Mike and I started a tradition a few years ago of visiting the birthplaces or homesteads of some of our presidents that are within driving distance. We have been to Ulysses S. Grant’s Summer Cottage in Moreau, New York, and last year visited the homestead of Martin Van Buren in Kinderhook, New York, just outside of Albany. This year we went down to Hyde Park in the Hudson Valley of New York and visited the birthplace and home of Franklin Delano Roosevelt and Eleanor Roosevelt. What a great experience we had! And it was my first time visiting a Presidential Library! I am very much a “visual” learner, and I am not generally good in remembering history, but seeing the places where history takes place always helps me to remember it more clearly! I have a new appreciation for FDR and his work in setting our country on a good path and helping us recover from the Depression with the programs of the “New Deal”. I also have a new appreciation for Eleanor Roosevelt – she was quite a lady and did a lot in terms of humanitarian work after the death of her husband. Her crafting of the “Universal Declaration of Human Rights” that she established through the United Nations, was quite an achievement, and is still considered to be the foundational principle of the ongoing work of the U.N. today! The trip is only 2 hours and is the easiest ride! I would recommend this day trip for anyone who loves history!
     Just a reminder that we do have an outdoor Veterans Memorial Candle that can be reserved and lit on a weekly basis, “In Honor of” or “In Memory of” a loved one or Veteran. Due to the Winter coming (yes folks, its coming!) - the Veterans Candle will only be available through the end of November, and then not again until April. There are remaining weeks available this year till November, and Sue in our Office can also book intentions for next year as well. The offering for the candle is just $10.00.
     Finally, I feel blessed to say that my mom – Stephanie Pacholec - celebrated her 90th Birthday this past week at Mont Marie Nursing Home in Holyoke. What a blessing it is to have her for so many years! I have an aunt that just turned 92, and an uncle that is 93, so I thanked my mom along with my aunt and uncle for “bringing up the average age” for the rest of us in the family! God Bless you, mom – HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!!
God Bless,                                    Fr. Dan
REGISTER NOW - 2015-16 RELIGIOUS EDUCATION PROGRAM!

CLASSES BEGIN: Grades K & 1 – SEPT. 19; Grades 2-11 SEPT. 20

SANCTUARY CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of

 +CHARLES & RITA HAGUE
WEDDING ANNIVERSARY REMEMBRANCE

 requested by their Family

THIS WEEKEND – FOOD FOR THE POOR

     This weekend, Rev. Richard M. Nahman, O.S.A. will speak at all the Masses about a ministry providing direct relief to the poor throughout Latin America and the Caribbean.

     Father Nahman will share personal witness about Food for the Poor’s mission to care for the destitute as a means of living out the Gospel mandate to love one another.

     Father Richard M. Nahman professed vows as an Augustinian in 1958 and was ordained to the priesthood in 1965. He has been a teacher, pastor, administrator and itinerant preacher. He was teaching in Washington DC during the 1968 riots and since then he has devoted much of his ministry to working with marginalized people, especially the elderly and developmentally disabled. He has also been involved in Ecumenical dialogues. He joined Food For The Poor in 1997. In addition to preaching on behalf of the poor, he serves on an Augustinian NGO Committee to the U.N.
     Please join us in welcoming Father Nahman!
SINGERS, MUSICIANS NEEDED!
Psalm 33, our Contemporary Music Group is looking for musicians and singers who might want to share their talents at the once a month Sunday Evening Mass. The Mass is held at 6:00 PM on the second Sunday of each month from October through April. Please consider helping us to lead the congregation in song – youth are especially welcome as singers or musicians. For information about rehearsal times, etc, please call Tom Fucci at 562-4967.
AUGUST/SEPTEMBER POOR BOX:

YOUTH CENTER, INC.
SISTERS OF ST. JOSEPH THANK YOU

The Sisters of St. Joseph report that a total of $828 was made on raffle tickets sold here in our parish the weekend of August 22/23. The total was the highest yet from our parish, and the Sisters are most grateful. They thank you all for your kindness and generosity!

RCIA
If you have been coming to Mass for a while, but are not Catholic, we invite you to look deeper into the Catholic faith. Come meet some faithful Catholics who love the Lord and would consider it a privilege to get to know you. Our parish will soon begin a set of sessions to share with others the truths of the Catholic faith and the fellowship of our church family. We invite you to learn what Catholics believe, in an open and welcoming environment. These sessions also are opportunities for you to ask those perplexing and difficult questions you may have about the Church.

What is RCIA?

The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is the process established for the universal Church for individuals to become Catholic and receive the sacraments of initiation – Baptism, Confirmation, and the Eucharist. 
Who is RCIA for?

· Persons in need of Baptism

· Persons baptized in another Christian tradition who desire to become Catholic.

· Persons baptized Catholic in need of First Communion and/or Confirmation

 If you have questions or would like further information, please contact Deacon Paul Federici at deaconpaulf@comcast.net. 

OUR STEWARDSHIP

August 23, 2015

Regular and Development (Gold)                    $  8,348  
Budget Requirement per Week

          10,295

                                                         (deficit)      (1,947)


LETTER FROM BISHOP ROZANSKI

My Dear Friends in Christ: 

     I appeal to you today to give generously to the National Collection for The Catholic University of America in Washington, D.C. Catholic University is the national university of the Catholic Church – the only institution of higher education founded by the U.S. bishops and chartered by the Vatican. The Catholic University of America educates clergy, religious, and young lay men and women from every geographical region of the United States. Here are just two ways it serves Catholic faithful throughout the United States: 

· Nearly 500 Catholic parishes participate in the University’s Parish Scholarship Program, through which 1,521 undergraduates are nominated by their pastors to receive annual scholarships valued at $4.5 million; your gift helps to make our students experience at Catholic University of America.

· Through its national seminary, the University provides graduate degrees for seminarians sponsored by nearly 195 U.S. Catholic dioceses. Of our bishops and cardinals, 95 have been educated at the Catholic University of America. 

     Our national university is educating an important generation of lay and ordained leaders within the United States. It is my sincere hope that you will contribute generously to support America’s Catholic university and the countless number of students who will experience an education grounded in Catholic tradition. 

Sincerely yours in Christ,
Most Reverend Mitchell T. Rozanski

Bishop of Springfield

ROSARY SODALITY – SAVE THE DATE!

The first meeting of the Rosary Sodality will be a Pot Luck Dinner held on Wednesday evening, October 7 (date change). Details will follow.
            LOOKING AHEAD 
Watch the bulletin in the next few weeks, for the fall offerings of Bible Study and Adult Education here in our Parish. Details as to days/ times, and topics are being finalized. We look forward to growing together in Christ again this year!
CHILDREN’S LITURGY  - HELP NEEDED

October-April - one Sunday a month – 11am Mass. Contact Sue at 562-3450, or at olbsoffice@aol.com for more information.

GOD BLESS & THANK YOU!

We thank the following who have made donations to the General Church Fund:

In memory of: Alfred E. Drapeau, Birthday & 

25th Wedding Anniversary Remembrance
His wife Barbara Kelley Drapeau

In memory of: Irene Porcello
Mary Ann Dyba       
Jim & Joanne Laboe

Jan & George McGarrity

Gail & Michael McArdle

Elaine Mazurek

Roberta & Lou Faure

Gail Partridge

Fred & Sophia Huykman

True Green Capital Management LLC

Philip & Linda Adams

Germaine Agro

Fred & Madeline Dimauro

Muriel (Bunny) Gay

Dora Barlow

Kent & Donna Porth

Threase Boldys and Jacqueline Boldys

WR Capital Partners, LLC

Brunton School Sunshine Club

Marsha Hall 

Carol Chouinard

Bob & Marilyn Orszak

James & Darlene Wrinkle

Hallmark Cards Incorporated

Penny & Pat Visioli

SEPTEMBER 12/13
READERS

 4:00PM   Lynn Nault                    7:00AM    George Plante
8:30AM   Kharmen Saruca          11:00AM    Rob Stevenson

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS

  4:00PM   Diane Wright, Beth Modlish, Darlene Fucci
  7:00AM  Mike Skehan, Dave Trotman, Steve Murphy
  8:30AM  Donna Bourbeau, Donna Whelan, Paul Lussier
11:00AM  Karl Wecstrom, Mary Federici, Lisa Stawasz

IRISH FESTIVAL

A celebration of Irish Heritage will be held at the Sons of Erin, 22 William Street, Westfield on Sunday, September 6th from 12:00 - 6:00 pm; the gates open at 11:30 am. Entry fee $5.00; 12 and under free. Join us for live music, dancing, food, raffle, Gaelic football, road bowling, hurling, games, vendors, and much more! 
9/11 REMEMBRANCE MASS
A special Mass of Remembrance for the Victims of 9/11 will be held on Friday September 11 at 7:00PM at St. Anne Church on College Street in Chicopee. Light refreshments will be served in the Parish Hall.

HCHS MUSICAL – “GUYS AND DOLLS”
Great night out for a song! All shows are held at Veritas Auditorium at Elms College, 7:30pm on September 11, 12, 18, 19. Tickets are $14 for adults, $12 for seniors/students. To order tickets, contact Amanda Malouin at amanda.malouin@gmail.com or 413-777-4701. Checks are payable to Holyoke Catholic High School. There are no refunds on tickets. “Will call” tickets must be paid in order to reserve.
CATHEDRAL GOLF CLASSIC  
Come join in the fun and reunite with old friends.  Proceeds provide tuition assistance for students. The tournament will be held Friday September 11 at Franconia Golf Course and Veteran’s Memorial Golf Course.  Entry fee:  $125.00 per golfer. A dinner reception will follow at the Elk’s Lodge #61, 440 Tiffany Street, Springfield.  For info contact Ellen Dziura at 782-5285 ext 4129.        

 “BACK TO SCHOOL” CHRISTIAN CONCERT
St. Mary’s High School is sponsoring a “Back to School” Christian Hip Hop and R&B Concert on Saturday, September 12 featuring DJI Deal Sounds, Rablez and The Symbol, as well as local artists. Members of all churches are welcome – free admission with a non-perishable food item. Doors open at 6:30PM; music from 7:00-9:00PM. For any questions contact Jose Gonzalez at 413-377-8205.
 PINK MASS

The annual Pink Mass will be celebrated on September 12 at 4PM at St. Michael’s Cathedral. Celebrated by Bishop Mitchell T. Rozanski, the Mass is open to all and is held annually for those battling cancer and for all those who have passed away following their struggle with the illness. Following the Mass a “Celebration of Hope” gala dinner is to be held at 6 PM at the Springfield Lodge of Elks (#61) on Tiffany Street. The funds raised from the dinner will be disbursed to local cancer support agencies. Dinner tickets are $20 for adults and $5 for children 12 and under. For dinner tickets or to donate, contact Joyce Stavros at (413) 783-9810 or email Terence Hegarty at tlhegarty@yahoo.com.
SILENT RETREATS
Silent Ignatian retreats, held in Boston, based on the Spiritual Exercises of St. Ignatius of Loyola, are offered by the priests of Miles Christi, a religious order devoted to the laity’s sanctification. Throughout the centuries, the spiritual exercises have become known as an excellent means of sanctification, highly praised by popes and saints. There will be spiritual talks, Eucharistic adoration, daily Mass and Rosary. Women’s retreat: September 11-13;  men’s retreat October 30 – November 1. Contact Mary Jaye at boston@spiritualexercises.net or at (248) 767-1669.
BUS RIDES TO GRANDPARENTS DAY
Bus rides are available for Celebrating National Grandparents Day at the National Shrine of the Divine Mercy on Sunday, September 13. Call 568-0123 to sign up today! The bus will leave at 9:30 am from St. Peter & St. Casimir Parish in Westfield and return by 5 pm.  Come for hope and blessings for yourself and your family.  Share a day away with Jesus, listen to great speakers, partake in Holy Mass and be blessed with a relic of St. Faustina. The cost of the bus is $18.
HECTOR TOURIGNY MEMORIAL

 GOLF TOURNAMENT

Please join us for Knights of Columbus - Father Thomas Shea Council #11178 Annual Hector Tourigny Memorial Golf Tournament. Get “A-hole-in-one” and win a Ford Focus! Sunday, September 20, 2015 at Edgewood Golf Course, 161 Sheep Pasture Rd, Southwick. Proceeds benefit Our Lady of the Lake Scholarship Fund and the Knights of Columbus charitable works. Registration at noon, 1 pm start. Single Player $100; Foursome $400; for more info call Tim at (413) 455-8510 or Jim at (413) 569-6687.

40 DAYS FOR LIFE
From September 23rd through November 1st, you’re invited to join other Christians for 40 Days for Life – 40 days of prayer and fasting for an end to abortion.  You’re also invited to stand and peacefully pray during a 40-day vigil in the public right-of-way outside Planned Parenthood at 3550 Main Street, Springfield, MA, and also to help spread the word about this important community outreach.  If you’d like more information, especially if you’d like to volunteer to help, please contact:  Tim Biggins at (413) 342-0403 and/or 40dayswm@gmail.com.
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